TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
SEPTEMBER 3, 2017  
FROM THE PASTOR:   I am pleased to share with you very happy news. Two of our parishioners were accepted by Bishop Malooly as candidates for the permanent diaconate program‎ after completing a year of spiritual preparation and discernment. We congratulate Matthew Boyer, wife Mary, and David O'Connor and wife Katie, as they begin academic and pastoral formation classes one weekend each month for the next four years through St. Meinrad Seminary and School of Theology in Indiana. Classes will be held at St. Joseph in the Hills Retreat House, Malvern, PA.  This is a major commitment on the part of these men who are full-time attorneys and are active in the Wilmington community as well as St. Ann's Parish. Matt is an Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion and Dave is a lector and member of the St. Vincent de Paul Society. Both Mary and Katie have taught and volunteered their time in our parish school. We are fortunate to have their dedication. Let us offer them our prayers and support over these next four years as they prepare for service to the Church of Wilmington  and with the Lord's help look forward to their ordination in 2021.                                                                                                                                                                      Prayerfully,   Father Mink
2018 Mass Intentions - We are now accepting Mass requests for the calendar year 2018. Since the earliest days, Holy Mass has been offered for the dead.  Our prayers, but especially Holy Mass, assist those who have passed on attain heaven. Also since its earliest days, the Church has offered Mass for the intentions of the living, especially the sick.  Many of you ask for Masses to be said regularly for deceased loved ones, and some ask that these Masses be offered on specific dates. Your special requests will be honored to the extent possible and we do our best to accommodate you, but we ask for your patience and understanding in this regard.   Scheduling begins in late October so it is important that requests be received by October 16, 2017. If you would like to be informed of the dates and times of your scheduled Masses, please include a self-addressed stamped envelope, a phone number or an email address so that we can contact you. Thank you and God bless you.  There are some openings between now and the end of year if you are wanting to schedule Mass Intentions for your loved ones.  The recommended stipend per mass is $10.00.  To check availability, email the rectory office at stannschurch@stannwilmington.com or call 654-5519.
Special Collection Next Weekend - “Rev. Robert Badger of the Diocese of Gallup will be speaking at our masses on September 9-10, 2017 supplying us with information on ways that we might help further the mission works in his Diocese.  The Diocese of Gallup covers over 55,000 square miles of Northeastern Arizona and Northwestern New Mexico which encompasses seven Native American reservations and pueblos.  It serves 63,000 Catholics and this makes it one of our Nation’s largest and poorest Diocese.”   
Baptism Prep Class - The next required Baptismal Preparation class will be Thursday, September 14th at 7pm in the St. Ann’s School.  To register, please email the rectory at stannschurch@stannwilmington.com or call (302)654-5519.
Bible Study – St. Ann’s Parish, Wilmington, will continue the study of Acts:  The Spread of the Kingdom in the Social Hall beginning Monday, September 11 at 6:30 pm and continuing every Monday for 10 weeks.  During Part 1 of our study of Acts, we focused on the work of the Holy Spirit through the apostles after Pentecost.  In Part 2 we will focus on the work of the Holy Spirit through St. Paul and the message to the Gentiles. The cost of the text is $30 and allows access to online videos for all 20 sessions.  For more information or to register for the study, call Connie Winner Varone at 302-765-9864 or email cnwinner@comcast.net.     
Calling all singers and musicians! We are looking to add voices to our Parish Choir and instrumentalists to our weekly liturgies!  We know you're out there!  We meet each Wednesday evening from 7:00-8:30 PM and sing at 9:30 Mass and most Holy Days.  We are looking for all voices but are in particular need of male singers.  Reading music is not a necessity or requirement - just a positive attitude and a willingness to learn!   We are always looking to supplement our musical offerings at St. Ann's.  Strings, woodwind, brass players - join us!  Perhaps you played in your high school band and are looking for an opportunity to play and serve your church - here is your opportunity!  Additionally we are looking for cantors to lead all weekend liturgies in song.  Consider sharing your musical gifts with our church!  Feel free to reach out to our music director, Pete Solecki, at psoleckimusic@gmail.com or speak with one of the cantors after any Mass with any questions.  Be sure to visit us at our table after the 9:30 Mass in the social hall on September 17.  Send Email
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Saturday September 2
8:00 A.M. Georgina Sheing & Hank Salacki
5:00 P.M. Anna Varone 
Sunday September 3     
7:30 A.M. Parishioners
9:30 A.M. Andrew McDonough
11:30 A.M. Jacqueline Connell
Monday September 4      LABOR DAY
9:00 A.M. Catherine & Edward M. Winner 
Tuesday September 5
6:30 A.M. Tom Hogan
8:00 A.M. R. Franklin Balotti
Wednesday September 6
6:30 A.M. Edward Swierczewski
8:00 A.M. Louis Bellini
Thursday September 7
6:30 A.M. Francis Menton
8:00 A.M.  Nazzareno & Argia Pierantozzi & Deceased family members
Friday September 8
6:30 A.M. Raymond Bree
8:00 A.M. Kathryn Pettinaro
Saturday September 9
8:00 A.M. Rev. Msgr. Paul J. Taggart
5:00 P.M. Theresa Ann & Thomas W. Faulkner
Sunday September 10
7:30 A.M. Letitia Mulrine
9:30 A.M. Catherine & John Doraz
11:30 A.M. Parishioners
Pray for the sick, shut-ins and elderly of our Parish.     
The Chapel of Divine Mercy is open 6am to 10pm, 7 days a week with the Blessed Sacrament exposed. Can you offer an hour of your time?  Visit www.adorationchapel.org to sign up.  You can also call Chris at 584-1422 or Nan at 656-8438.
ST. ANN’S PRAYER LINE – to place a name or special request on the prayer line call Joe or Shirley Ackerman at 384-7513 or email joeshirl7@comcast.net 
Hospital Visitations – Make sure to call the Rectory at 654-5519 if you are in the hospital and would like a priest to visit.
Need to register for St. Ann’s? Visit our website www.stannwilmington.com and select the parish registration button. You can either drop off to the rectory or fill out online and email it back to us.
LUNCH ROOM & AFTERCARE PAID EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES – open immediately at St. Ann’s.    High School students can be eligible for the aftercare positions. For more info, contact the rectory at 302-654-5519 or email stannschurch@stannwilmington.com.     
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The Very Very “Second” St. Ann School Musical Ever - We are looking for adult volunteers to help with the second musical for St. Ann’s School.  The show will be Disney’s Beauty and the Beast Jr.  and would be performed in March of 2018 in our social hall.  Auditions for the show would be in late October or early November of 2017 with music rehearsals beginning in December 2017.  Children eligible to tryout, would be any 4-8th grader enrolled in St. Ann School for the 2017-18 year, St. Ann’s PREP children in the same grades, or any child who is a parishioner of St. Ann’s in grades 4-8.  For more info email jmatyger@thesaintannschool.org. or call the rectory at 654-5519.     
Pre-School Parents and Friends - We would love to be able to offer Religious Education Bible story classes for children 4 and 5 years old this year during the 9:30 Mass.  Parents could then relax and spiritually refresh at Mass while their little ones are well taken care of and learning about God at their own level.  In order to do this, however, we need a team of dedicated volunteers who are willing to take turns, about once a month, to team teach the class.  This means 8 volunteers, 4 couples or a combination of both.  We will provide all of the lessons and materials that you would need for this (approximate) 45 minute class.  At this time there has been some interest in a class for this age group but without enough volunteers it is difficult to move forward.  Classes could begin as early as the first week of October.   If you think you might be interested in helping out please contact Pat Walker at 654-8504 or pwalker@stannwilmington.com.  

Worldwide Marriage Encounter – Only YOU can set marriage fires!  Want to find out how to keep yours burning?  Take each other on a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend.  The next weekend is November 3-5, 2017.  To receive more info or to apply, call 302-220-9833. 

St. Thomas More Membership – If you are a judge or a lawyer, please consider joining the St. Thomas More Society.  Visit the website http://stms-wilmington.org to sign up!
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Pray for Victims of Abortion - You are invited to attend a prayer service at the graveside of aborted children at Cathedral Cemetery, 2400 Lancaster Avenue in Wilmington, Delaware on Saturday, September 9, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. The prayer service is part of the annual National Day of Remembrance for Aborted Children co-sponsored by Citizens for a Pro-Life Society, Priests for Life and the Pro-Life Action League. Members of the Delaware Knights of Columbus and other representatives of the pro-life community will be in attendance. The grave in Cathedral Cemetery holds the earthly remains of 63 aborted babies that were abandoned at a Chicago abortion facility and brought to Wilmington by Delaware Right to Life in December of 1988.
40 Days for Life and Rachel’s Vineyard Day of Reflection - for pro-life leaders and for all who are committed to the cause on Saturday, September 16, in Masci Hall at St. Helena's Church on Philadelphia Pike in North Wilmington.  This year's speaker is Terry Beatley, head of the Hosea Institute.  Her book "What If We've Been Wrong," was written in fulfillment of a promise to Dr. Bernard Nathanson on his deathbed -- to tell the true story of the abortion deception.  Terry will speak at 2:30 p.m. and answer questions on the theme. In her after dinner remarks, following Mass at St. Helena's, she will give her personal testimony. Registration begins at 2:00.  The cost for the day and the dinner is $20 per person, $10 children aged 5-12, with a $60 maximum per family.  For reservations, contact Pat Radell at 302-723-9254 or patradel@regan.com.  
Catholic Forum – Listen to Catholic Forum every Sunday morning at 10:05am on WDEL 101.7FM, 1150AM and www.wdel.com.  Next Sunday, September 10th, tune in to hear Bishop Malooly’s homily recorded at the august 19, 2017 ordination of permanent deacons.  Like Catholic Forum at www.facebook.com/catholicforum. If you would like to listen to past episodes of Catholic forum online, visit cdow.org/communications or search Catholic Forum on apple Podcasts.
Catholic Charities Employment Opportunity for a Payment Processor/Certifier – 28 hours a week year in the Dover Office to process all bills from the Payment Processor Supervisor on behalf of clients.  To apply or for more info, see the posting on www.careerbuilder.com.    

Religious Vocations –St. Paul’s words in today’s second reading are as timely for us as they were for the Romans to whom he originally addressed them:  “Do not conform yourselves to this age but be transformed by the renewal of your mind, that you may discern what is the will of God.”  The most important thing we can do is discern God’s will for our lives and then work toward carrying it out.  And that requires allowing God to transform our minds, so that the most important question changes from “What do I want to do with my life” to “What do You want me to do with my life, Lord?”  If you think God might be inviting you to priesthood or religious life, please call or write Father Norm Carroll, Diocesan Director of Priestly and Religious Vocations (vocations@cdow.org or call 573-3113). 
Pilgrimage to Annecy, Rome and Assisi – April 16-26, 2018 as part of the Diocese of Wilmington’s 150th Anniversary celebration.  Annecy, the birthplace of Saint Francis de Sales, patron saint of the Diocese of Wilmington, is an alpine town in southeastern France, where Lake Annecy feeds into the Thiou River.  It’s known for its cobbled streets, winding canals, and pastel-colored houses.  Rome, Italy’s capital, is a sprawling, cosmopolitan city with nearly 3000 years of globally influential art, architecture and culture on display, including ancient ruins such as the forum and the colosseum.  It is the home of Vatican City, headquarters of the Roman Catholic Church, St. Peter’s Basilica and the Vatican museums, as well as the burial place of Blessed Pope Pius IX, the diocese’s founder.  Assisi in a hill town in central Italy’s Umbria region.  It was the birthplace of St. Francis, one of Italy’s patron saints.  For more info, go to www.cdow.org/anniversay-pilgrimage.  
 Coming Up:

9/4
9am
  Daily Mass  – Labor Day


9/4

  Rectory Closed


9/5
First Day of School (1/2 day)


9/6
First full day of School


9/7
7:30pm  SVDP Mtg.


9/9
6pm
  School Dance


         Two days until school begins!!!  
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